MCGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL Engineering FACULTY OF ARPLIED -SCHENGE OFFICE OF THE DEAN November 24th, 1931. Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B., LL.D. Principal. Dear Sir Arthur:-I have discussed with Professor Christie the question of provision of additional equipment for the Communications Laboratory in his Department. There is an unusually large entry of students this session on account of the industrial situation. Some of those who are working in this Laboratory are not proceeding to a higher degree, but none the less they require the equipment which Professor Christie asks for, if a satisfactory course is to be given. Many of those registered are our own graduates in Electrical Engineering who, finding themselves out of employment, are utilizing the opportunity by returning to College for advanced work which will be helpful to them when they return to work in industry. I feel, therefore, that Professor Christie's request should be favourably considered. Yours faithfully, Dean .